Library Assessment Working Group

Minutes of the June 5, 2007 meeting

Present:  Tina Chrzastowski (Chair), Lisa Hinchliffe, JoAnn Jacoby, Lura Joseph, Kathleen Kern, Michael Norman.  

1.  Tina announced that, at the suggestion of Tom Teper and Scott Walter, Leslie Rios would be joining the group.  Leslie has not yet replied with her acceptance, and Tina will contact her again this week.

2.  The global benchmarking project sponsored by the University of Manchester was discussed. Tina has been working with Scott Walter to collect the benchmarking data that has been requested.  We are confident we can supply all the needed data except the data on library instruction sessions broken down by status.  Tina will continue to collect the data from library individuals who hold and maintain it.  We were not given a deadline, but hope to have it all together in June 2007.

3.  The UIUC Library responded last week to an ARL SPEC kit survey on library assessment.  Results should be available within a few months.  Lisa Hinchliffe and Tina Chrzastowski collaborated on the answers to the survey.

4.  Tina reported that Scott is still working on signing us up for LibQUAL+, but should be able to get that done before the end of the fiscal year.  The group discussed who would attend what LibQUAL+ meetings at ALA in Washington D.C. in June.  We will have someone at all three of the sessions offered.    Lisa noted that we should revisit Brian Mathew’s blog “The Ubiquitous Librarian” when we begin our session on analysis.  Our goal is to make the data meaningful, and Brian has some excellent tips.
5.  One of the ARL assessment meetings at ALA suggested libraries submit a report ahead of time that documents library assessment activity at that institution.  Tina drafted our document and it was reviewed and edited by the working group.  We will make it available through the assessment web site. (NOTE: New assessment web site address is www.library.uiuc.edu/assessment ).

6.  The Faculty Survey was discussed.  Lisa and Tina are meeting this week to begin to write up the Summary and Recommendations, such as those done for the previous two surveys.  In addition, JoAnn shared the Network Tables that she created with data from the faculty survey.  These very interesting graphics  show the connections between libraries that faculty described based on the departments that they are in.  These tables graphically represent the connections between libraries based on the libraries faculty report they use.  Tina recommended that these data be used as we begin to discuss “new service models” in the library.  JoAnn agreed to share them and they will be linked off the Assessment web page from the Faculty Survey link once the Summary and Recommendations are done.
7.  LAWG decided to cancel its June 19 meeting due to other commitments and ALA.  We will meet again July 24, where we’ll take up the topic of benchmarks that we recommend the UIUC Library implement and maintain in the coming year. Related to this project, Lisa mentioned the ACRL whitepaper on outcomes assessment and will send out the URL to that document to the working group.  

